
Submission Instructions for  
Phosphate Management Forms 

62-673.900(4)(g), Phosphogypsum Stack System Letter from Chief Financial Officer to 
Demonstrate Closure, Water Management and/or Long-Term Care Financial Assurance is a 
permit application form that is used for surface and/or ground water discharging (NPDES or 
non-NPDES) phosphate management facilities.   

All permit application forms associated with phosphate management facilities should be 
submitted to either the Northeast District Office for facilities within the boundaries of the 
Northeast District (see map below) or to the Phosphate Management program in Tampa for 
all other facilities.   

PLEASE NOTE: Forms for facilities that discharge to surface waters must be 
completed, printed, hard-copy signed, and then mailed, along with any applicable 
attachments, to the applicable DEP office as outlined above.   

Note, an electronic copy of the form will constitute the multiple additional copies that are 
required by Rule 62-620.310(3), F.A.C for facilities that discharge to surface water.  To 
email the electronic copy please click the applicable DEP Office below. 

Forms for facilities that do not discharge to surface waters may be either mailed to the 
appropriate DEP Office or submitted via email.   

 

Northeast District Office      

Northeast District  
8800 Baymeadows Way West, Suite 100 
Jacksonville, Florida 32256-7590 
904-256-1700 
Fax 904-256-1590 

Phosphate Management Tampa 

Southwest District 
13051 N Telecom Parkway, Suite 101 
Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926 
813-470-5700 
Fax 813-470-5995 

mailto:CA_NED@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:dwrmiw.pm@dep.state.fl.us

